Are the Subsidies Worth It?


Anyone seriously interested in the Renewables Obligation must consult the recent report by the National Audit Office, and the consultants’ reports on which it is in part based.
 This report not summarises the system in admirably clear terms, but also provides trenchant criticism of the operation of the Obligation. From the present perspective, the most relevant conclusions are that:

1. Onshore wind is very significantly over subsidised. The NAO says that a buyout prince of £15 would be sufficient to support most projects, and thus we can conclude that the subsidy stream is in excess of needs by at least 33%.

2. The Renewables Obligation is a very expensive way to save CO2.

3. The RO is faulty in so far as it does not distinguish between technologies of varying merits.

Both observations are correct in NOWAP’s view. We note in particular that the excessive subsidy offered to onshore wind development has drawn developers even to sites such as that at Parham where the wind resource is very weak, and the environmental impact severe. At the time of writing, March 2005, we have good reason to believe that the NAO’s criticisms will be absorbed by the DTI in their review of the Renewables Obligation, and that corrective measures will be taken. We can only hope that these measures will be sufficient to prevent further subsidy-hunting developments in wholly inappropriate locations.
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For more detail please see the following Link http://www.nowap.co.uk/page7.html
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